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THE MINUTES of an ORDINARY MEETING of TUTNALL & COBLEY PARISH COUNCIL

held on Tuesday 9 November 2010 at 7.20 p.m. in the Community Hall, Tardebigge

Present:  
Cllrs G Whitehouse, L Denyer, P Whittaker, M Pengelly, M Ashwin, C Hicks
In Attendance:  One member of the public, the Clerk 

1
APOLOGIES: County Cllr E Moffett


2
DECLARATION OF INTEREST:

a) Register of Interests:  Councillors were reminded of the need to update their register of interests.

b) Personal Interests:  Cllr P Whittaker – planning items as he is a member of Bromsgrove District Council Planning Committee.   
c) Prejudicial Interests:  

      Cllr L Denyer who is a member of the Management Committee of the Community Hall.  

      Cllr M Pengelly who is employed by HMP Hewell.

3
MINUTES Ref:  P.825 – P827

The Minutes of the meeting held on 12 October 2010 were approved.  

4
PROGRESS REPORTS FOR INFORMATION:

Clerk:  The Clerk’s report was noted.  

Chairman:  The Chairman’s comments would be covered in the meeting.

5     POLICE REPORT:  CSO John Tilt’s emailed report was noted.  County Cllr Moffett was to be  

        asked how the police and highways liaise to clear roads of traffic collision debris.

6     CORRESPONDENCE: 

All items received were tabled in a folder for Councillors’ inspection at the meeting and were Noted.  

Item e)  Parish Community Payback to be included on next month’s agenda.  Minutes of the meeting on 18 November to be requested.

7     PLANNING MATTERS:







   

Applications for Consideration:   None received.

Approvals:  10/0772 The Tyning, Scarfield Hill: replacement garage and ancillary accommodation.

0103/10  TPO Hewell Park, Hewell Lane, subject to modifications

Refusals:  10/0673  The Old Piggery, Butlers Hill Farm, Weights Lane:  steel portal framed building for use as stables.

Planning Matters:  

10/0603  Sunny Bank Farm, Stoney Lane:  demolition of existing residential dwelling and erection of a replacement dwelling.  Withdrawn.

Planning Enforcement  PI/2010/00264  Weights Lane:  structure in field
9
LENGTHSMAN SCHEME:  


Walking bus route had been cleared of leaves, Hewell Lane siding out, signs washed on Tutnall Lane, grips and culverts cleared by Broad Green, drain tops cleared at junctions of Stoney Lane, Wharf Lane and Agmore Lane.  Drain on corner of Agmore Lane – opposite Wharf Lane – needs jetting out; Clerk to report to the hub.  Wharf Lane grips cleared.  Members’ thanks to be passed onto the Lengthsman.

10
HIGHWAYS MATTERS:  
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Hub:  Brockhill Lane:  from Brockhill Farm to Redditch boundary – road sweeper to clear leaves.

County Cllr to be advised that the Parish Council is interested in vehicle activated signs as long as there were four parties to share costs.  

Grit – the County Council had 500t of salt ready to be delivered to farmers.

11     BULB PLANTING:  Clerk to pursue option of the Probation Service carrying out the bulb 

planting.  County Cllr is to be asked to pursue the Council’s bulb planting request.  Cllr Pengelly will  

find out when the Broad Green flower bed will be replanted / weeded.

12 NEWSLETTER:  It was confirmed that the Household Emergency Plan would be included as an insert in the newsletter.  
13 COMMUNITY RESILIENCE:  The Chair confirmed that, in accordance with the County Council’s wishes, the Parish Council would assist to the best of their abilities.  It was confirmed that two Councillors had volunteered to help with snow clearance, in particular with Church Lane, and hope to carry stocks of grit on their farms.  The school’s preference was for High House Lane to be cleared of snow.  It was noted that the County Council would not insure third parties to carry out gritting, however the government was prepared to help fight claims.  Cllr Tolley would be included on the emergency text message system operated by the school.
14 HEWELL GRANGE: TPO: CONSERVATION STATUS:  Noted.  Members’ frustration at the lack of progress on The Lodges to be restated.  A Councillor had received a complaint from a member of the public that nothing had been done to the Lodges in 15 years.

15     FINANCE: 








 

       a)
Bank Balances: as at  31 October 2010   Current Account                               £7,694.93     




  31 December  2009      Deposit Account          
£3,790.31




   
                  Total Balance                
          £11,485.24



b)
Receipts:  for September:
Co-op Bank:  Interest 5 October 2010

£        0.63


Bromsgrove District Council:  Precept





£ 3,640.00

Worcestershire CC:  Lengthsman invoice no: 007



£    264.00










Total


£ 3,904.63
 c)     Payments for Approval:  

The Society of Local Council Clerks:  subscription renewal


£     82.00                                                                               

d)
Unpresented Cheques:  
S Cooper:  P3 expenses


£      44.00
e)     Budget:  draft 2011/2012 budget was consideration, revised budget to be presented to  

                 the next meeting.

f)      Finance Items – Proposed:  Cllr Denyer and Seconded:  C Hicks.  All in agreement.

16
REPORTS FOR INFORMATION:









DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT:  The Hewell Grange conservation status was confirmed at the last Cabinet meeting.  The Draft Core Strategy will be out for consultation next year.

COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT:  The County Cllr’s report covered snow clearance procedures and the resignation of the leader of the County.

FOOTPATH WARDEN’S REPORT:  The Warden had been in correspondence with County  p830    Hall.  A request had been made to the County about the wilful blocking of the footpath from Dusthouse Lane to Cherry Trees.  A couple of stiles needed to be repaired.

TREE WARDEN’S REPORT:  Nothing to report.
COMMUNITY HALL REPORT:  The AGM had taken place on 8 November with new members appointed, in addition to a new finance officer and clerk.  There was a really strong team in place now.  The Parish Council has been offered a portal page on the school’s new website.

CHARITIES REPORT:  The Trustees had met on 14 October.  £150 had been given for 32 children to attend a live theatre performance; £150 towards a children’s PT training course, contribution towards a coach to Tutnall Hall.  A payment had been made to the vicar’s children to cover family ill health.  A request had been made for a breakdown of the discretionary vicar’s fund.  This information has been previously sought and the Parish Council’s representatives on the Charity were concerned that details had not been provided.

CONSERVATION OFFICER’S REPORT:  Nothing significant to report.

17     COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS:  

Brockhill Lane:  pothole by the stream bridge near the prison entrance.

Tutnall Lane:  pothole 10m from the crossroads with Hewell Lane.

Stoney Lane:  potholes on either side of the centre of the road at The Lower House.  

Alcester Road:  pedestrian access across the entrance to New Wharf:  poor reinstatement and still dangerous.

All to be reported to the hub and the County Cllr.


Are the Community Payback Team able to side-out from Tardebigge Court to Tact Farm?

18
MEETING DATES FOR 2011:  were agreed:

         11 January


12 July


           8 February


August – no meeting
    

           8 March


            13 September

  

         12 April                                       11 October

         10 May



  8 November

         14 June


            13 December

19
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:
Resolved:  There will be an Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council to be held at 7.20pm at Tardebigge Community Hall on Tuesday, 14 December 2010.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 9.12 p.m. 

Signed : ………………………………………………Chairman

Date :    14 December 2010 

______________________________________________________________________________Notes on Public Question Time

One member of the public was in attendance to review options for snow clearing to assist Tardebigge School to remain open.







